September 10, 2015

The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting on this date at City Hall at 6:00 p.m.
In attendance were Derek Aaron, Ramie Hutchison, Chari Bennett, Jim Leib, Joe Irvin, Tommy Holt,
Timmy Hudson, David Blakey, Sherry Daniel, Matthew DeHart, Eric Selby and Wendy Burton. Absent are
Ricky Barnes and Eddie Thomas.

PRAYER was said by Timmy Hudson.

1.
2.

Mayor Eric Selby called the meeting to order.

Sherry Daniel made the motion to accept the August 13 minutes, August 17 minutes,
September 4 minutes and September 8 minutes. David Blakey seconded the motion.
Motion carried 4-0.

Tommy Holt made the motion to pay the bills. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion.
Motion carried 4-0.

The Council heard the 1 reading of Ad Valorem Tax Ordinance 2015-10.

Sherry Daniel asked regarding playground equipment- Mayor Selby stated he had not heard
of any grant money yet.

Mayor Selby stated Executive Session would be postponed until all Council Members are
present. Two Council members are absent on personal obligations.

David Blakey made the motion to donate $500.00 to ARC Pregnancy Support Center for
their annual fish fry on October 2. Sherry Daniel seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.
Mayor Selby informed the Council he had received a letter from State Senator Chris Girdier
regarding changing the time in Russell County from Central Time Zone to Eastern Time Zone.
Clinton County, Cumberland County and Russell County are still in the Central Time Zone.
With all Council members present in support of this change, Mayor Selby said he would
write a letter to Senator Girdler informing him of the support from the City of Russell
Springs Council.

David Blakey made the motion to adjourn. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion
carried 4-0,
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Wendy Burton, City Clerk



